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OTTAWA, Dec. 5, 2017 - Members 
of the Ottawa Real Estate Board 
sold 1,239 residential properties 
in November through the Board’s 
Multiple Listing Service® System 
compared with 992 in November 
2016, an increase of 24.9 per cent. 
The five-year average for November 
sales is 1,001.

“November numbers are 
upholding the robust year we 
have been experiencing in the 
real estate market in 2017,” Rick 
Eisert, President of the Ottawa 
Real Estate Boards states. “Both 
residential sales and condo sales 
continue to steadily increase.”
 
November’s sales included 294 
in the condominium property 
class and 945 in the residential 
property class. “This is not surprising 
though,” Eisert remarks. “OFCI’s 
announcement regarding the new 
stress tests for low-ratio borrowers 
may have buyers rushing into the 
market before the stricter mortgage 
regulations come into play in January 

2018. If this keeps up, I expect 
December could be a busier than usual 
holiday season for REALTORS®.” 

The average sale price of a 
residential-class property sold in 
November in the Ottawa area was 
$418,354, an increase of 3.2 per cent 
over November 2016. The average 

sale price for a condominium-class 
property was $257,212, a decrease 
of 7.6 per cent over November 
2016. The Board cautions that the 
average sale price can be useful 
in establishing trends over time but 
should not be used as an indicator that 
specific properties have increased or 

decreased in value. The calculation 
of the average sale price is based 
on the total dollar volume of all 
properties sold. Price and conditions 
will vary from neighbourhood to 
neighbourhood.

“It is crucial in a market that is moving 
quickly, such as the one we are 

experiencing, to ensure you are 
pricing your property correctly. 
Having the guidance and market 
knowledge of a REALTOR® is 
essential for home buyers and 
home sellers,” suggests Eisert.

“The most active price point 
in the residential market is the 
$300,000 to $450,000 range, 
accounting for 46 per cent of the 
market. While the most active 

price point in the condo market, 
between $150,000 and $275,000, 
accounts for 66 per cent of the 
market,” says Eisert. “In addition to 
residential and condominium sales, 
OREB Members assisted clients 
with renting 2,821 properties since 
the beginning of the year.”

November Blues? Not in the real estate market…
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